
Monthly Board Meeting 
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP 

November 8, 2018 

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:0lp.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, 
Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board 
Meeting were read. Ovid asked is any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes 
are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of$121,462.45 the 
receipts totaled $2,402.13, and disbursements of $3,031.34, to bring our ending balance to 120,833.24, 
outstanding check in the amount of$2,900.00 so the ending bank balance is $123,733.24. Ovid asked is 
any objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurers report was approved as 
read. 

Special Visitors: 
• None 

Old Business: 
• Deb Petry called Lee, water was raising high, Gus went and dug out the beaver dam and 

the water has gone down 2 feet now. The trapper will be trapping once the ground is 
frozen. 

• Ovid talked to Bob and Kelly on Sunrise Road, they are going to trap the beavers 
themselves. Gus will dig out in front of the culverts and also look at doing that to 
Squeaky' s as well. 

• Dave Becker called the clerk regarding fence viewers, as he intends to put a fence on the 
surveyed property line between him and the Krantz property. After reviewing 
information from the MN Association of Township's the Supervisors decided the 
Township would not be involved as both property owners do not own livestock. Clerk 
will send a letter and a copy of the MN Association of Township's Understanding and 
Administering the MN Fence Law to the Becker's with two sections highlighted. 

• Clerk will send letter to the County regarding the appreciation of Brock and the STS crew 
and all their work they have completed on the Town Hall. 

• Ovid went to Pine County Township Officer's meeting in Hinckley, matt Ludwig spoke 
about the County budget and how the expenses have increased significantly with Child 
Protection and out of home placements which are mandated by the State, Willow River 
recycling program was a huge success and the County is looking at obtaining land so they 
can run this program every year in the spring through fall. 

New Business: 
• Tim Loew called Lee upset about the grading job 2 times ago, Lee spoke to Roberts 

Excavating, Gus said he didn't operate the grader that time and it will not happen again. 
• Laurie did some moving of stuff at the Town Hall, and Ovid hung 2 storms. 
• Next meeting is Thursday 12/6 at 7:00 at the Community Center. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:44 p.m. 

,¢ 

Respectfully submitted by, 

ts.-±­ Anne Stitt, Clerk 




